
Have a lovely day!  

 
Diary Dates  

 

Breakfast Club opens at 8am  

Tea Club (after school childcare) 

from  3pm-5.30pm 

Please contact the school office 

for more information or to book 

a place. 

22rd October 

25th-29th school closed 

PD Day  for teachers school closed 

Half term school closed 

Monday 1st November Children return to school 

Friday 17th December Break up for Christmas holidays  

Tuesday 4th  January  Return to school 

EARLY YEARS   

If your child is eligible for a place in 

our Pre-school or you would like more  

information about our 30 hours provi-

sion for 3 year olds, please do not hes-

itate to contact us. 

 

                                                                                  

Staffing 

We welcome  Teachers: Miss Hall, Miss Rafferty  and Mr Towers, Higher Level Teaching   

Assistant, Miss Taylor and Apprentice Teaching Assistants: Miss Haw and Miss James. 

 

 

Middlesbrough Council charge £10.50 per week/ 

£2.10 per day for school meals.  Please pay in ad-

vance.  Any problems please contact Mrs Butler in 

the school office. 

Online payments  

We are a cashless school and only accept online  

payments on Parent Pay. Please contact the school 

office should you need any help. 

School’s Communication  

Please remember to look out for Email and Texts 

will be from ScholarPack our new communication 

with parent system. 
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Dear Children, Parents and Carers 

A very warm welcome back to everyone and a special welcome to our new Reception children, to those 

children starting our Nursery  and Pre-School and new children and families in school. It is lovely to be 

back, this summer saw essential pipe works taking place, new flooring to Y1 classrooms, new improved 

lighting throughout and work to improve the playing field has begun along with markings to our Recep-

tion playground. 

Many thanks to everyone involved in working so hard to make our school a great place to learn and work.  

Opening times Breakfast club is free to all children and starts at 8am(please book in via the office). The 

school gates open at 8.30am for children to go to their classrooms. School starts at 8.40am. 

Staggered Finish Times: Children will continue to leave at home-time in family groups.  

Surname: A-M -2.50pm 

Surname: N-Z –3pm 

If family surnames are different within the family, we will make sure they still finish at the same time.   
We are happy to help in any way we can and if you we can be of assistance, please contact us. 

Kind regards, 

Mrs Smith 

Headteacher 

Children must attend school again from the beginning of the autumn term. This means, 
the usual rules on school attendance will apply, including:                                                                                                                           
parents’ duty to ensure that their child attends regularly at school.                                                                 
schools’ responsibilities to record attendance and follow up absence. 

Leave of absence  Head teachers may not grant any leave of  absence during term time 

unless there are exceptional circumstances. Any applications for leave of absence must 

be made two weeks prior to intended time of absence. Please don’t book your holiday 

during term time.  Parents may be fined for taking unauthorised  absence.   

School Attendance  



.  

 

 

 

Settling in Should you have any worries, please do not hesitate to make contact with your child’s 

class teacher. As well as myself there are many other members of staff happy to help: 

• Mrs Camp: Deputy Headteacher 

• Mrs Chapman: Assistant Headteacher, Inclusion and Special Educational Needs Co-ordinator 

• Mrs Holian: Early Years Foundation Stage Leader             

• Miss Harris: Year 1 and Year 2 Team Leader  Mrs Cartwright: Educational Welfare Officer 

• Mrs Peel : Year 3 and Year 4 Team Leader  Mrs Price: School Administrator 

• Miss Ramshaw: Year 5 and Year 6 Team Leader Miss Elwick: School Administrator 

• Ms Bates: School Business Manager                             Mrs Butler: School Administrator, school meals. 

REMINDERS  

 Jewellery  For reasons of health and safety, no jewellery including earrings. 

 Asthma Inhalers  September is a peak time for asthma sufferers, if your child suffers from                                                    

asthma please ensure that your child has the correct inhaler in school. 

 PE Black shorts, white t-shirt. We can provide a PE kit both inside and outside clothing and bag but 

it is helpful if you provide the black plimsolls. Trainers may be worn outside. 

• Uniform Please ensure your child comes to school in their school uniform. Please contact                   

Amanda Buck at the Community Centre who is able to help with uniform should you need it. 


